NWT Uranium Corp: John Zorbas Appointed Executive Chairman

Toronto, Ontario — NWT Uranium Corp. (TSX-V: NWT, Frankfurt: NMV) (“NWT” or “The Company”) is
pleased to announce that Mr. John Zorbas has been appointed Executive Chairman of the Company. Mr.
Zorbas has previously been serving as Managing Director of NWT, and has played a vital role in
capitalizing the company, locating suitable projects and ensuring the advancement of NWT’s key
investment in URU Metals (formerly Niger Uranium), with uranium concessions in Niger and the San
Nickel project in South Africa.

NWT Uranium is a well capitalized company with cash, cash equivalent and liquid investments in excess
of $30 million. The Company’s goal is to locate additional projects, and has a healthy pipeline of deals
currently being evaluated.

A detailed bio of Mr. John Zorbas can be found on the NWT Uranium website.
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